

## KAUFMAN ISD - MAINTENANCE REPORT OCTOBER 2025

The Kaufman ISD maintenance team has continued to work on improvement projects around the district. In addition, there were over 200 work orders completed during the month of September.

Here are a few of the projects that the team has been working on this month:





The concession stand at the stadium needed an additional pathway to better allow patrons to access the restroom areas. We added a 6x20 sidewalk to that area. Go Lions!









During the month of September, there was a significant water leak involving a major line underneath one of the roads on our property. The maintenance team worked in conjunction with several contractors to get that leak repaired.





Several dedicated workers put in long hours and endured tough conditions through the process.





The damaged pipe was replaced with new pipe and the bad valves were replaced with new valves.





In the end, the repair was successfully completed and the concrete was replaced. All is well again.





Meanwhile, the maintenance electrical team added new lights to the band practice lot. They are really bright!





The paint crew continued to work on parking lots around the district. Here they marked a new bus lane at Phillips Elementary.



Emergency leak at the junior high (under the concrete)! The crew was able to identify the leak, bust out the concrete, and repair the leak all within a couple of









The crew spent some time pruning the big tree near the concession stand at the stadium. The results look great!





There were well over 200 work orders placed during the month of September across the district. The crew was able to complete and close more than 90% of those work orders within the same marking period. The KISD Maintenance crew has worked hard to attend to work orders in a timely fashion.

